
General Revenue-Related Funds, Five-Year Impact:

All Funds, Five-Year Impact:

Fiscal Analysis

Methodology

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 9, 2005

TO: Honorable Kent Grusendorf, Chair, House Committee on Public Education 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB190 by Zaffirini (Relating to the operation of the Texas School for the Deaf.), As 
Engrossed

Estimated Two-year Net Impact to General Revenue Related Funds for SB190, As Engrossed: a negative 
impact of ($308,952) through the biennium ending August 31, 2007.

The bill would make no appropriation but could provide the legal basis for an appropriation of funds to 
implement the provisions of the bill.

Fiscal Year
Probable Net Positive/(Negative) 

Impact to General Revenue Related 
Funds

2006 ($154,476)

2007 ($154,476)

2008 ($154,476)

2009 ($154,476)

2010 ($154,476)

Fiscal Year
Probable (Cost) from

GENERAL REVENUE FUND
1 

2006 ($154,476)

2007 ($154,476)

2008 ($154,476)

2009 ($154,476)

2010 ($154,476)

The bill would require the School for the Deaf to pay its teachers assignment stipends comparable to 
those paid in the Austin Independent School District (AISD).  The bill also would allow the School to 
offer salary supplements in order to attract potential hires for hard-to-fill teaching positions, and allow 
payments for short-term services to be on a daily rate comparable to that of AISD.

For assignment stipends, the School estimates an annual cost $106,000, representing $1,000 special 
education stipends for 78 teachers and $2,000 bilingual education stipends for 14 teachers.  For the 
purposes of this fiscal note, it is assumed that the School would offer salary supplements and 
comparable daily rates, and it is assumed that their costs would represent an additional cost to the 
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Technology

Local Government Impact

state.  It is estimated that four positions each would require a $2,500 salary supplement for a total 
annual cost, including employee benefits, of $12,974.  Based on current staffing, the annual cost of 
paying short-term services staff at AISD's daily rate is estimated to be $35,502, including employee 
benefits.

The bill would have no fiscal impact on technology.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 772 School for the Deaf

LBB Staff: JOB, CT, UP, JGM
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